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HEADTEACHER’S NEWSLETTER      

Halloween Disco!     

Thank you so much to all the parents and carers who donated items and helped during our 

Halloween Discos. We have raised over £850 in total from the day! This will be put into our PFA 

account. The children had an incredible day! 

    

  



Times Table Rockstar Day! 

          

Today has been Times Table Rock Star Day! Thank you, once again, for the wonderful outfits the 

children have been wearing. Miss Harrison started the day off with a whole school TTRS assembly 

in the School Hall which highlighted how important knowledge of multiplication facts is to our 

everyday lives. Please do encourage your child to access TTRS at home to further embed those 

number facts. One of our TTRS superstars from Year 6 visited Year 1 to show them just how 

quickly he can answer his multiplication questions. 

Pedestrian Pathway 

You will be aware that the pedestrian pathway has been shut now for nearly 18 months. I do 

realise that this is frustrating for parents who wish to use it as an access point to bring children to 

and from school. I have met with Rowlinsons today (the contractors for the new housing 

development) and they are aiming to be off site within the next 3 weeks. They are going to lay new 

tarmac down on parts of the pathway and also jet wash it. I wanted to make parents aware that the 

pathway will be reopening shortly but we do need to make sure that it is safe for our community to 

be using.  

Music in Year 5 

 



In music, Year 5 have been learning a new song called ‘The Sparkle in my Life’. They listened to 

the song and played instruments to the beat of the music. Well done, Year Five! 

Hockey 

 

In PE this week, Year Five have started to practise their hockey skills. It was tricky to control the 

ball at first, but they did a brilliant job! 

Extra- Curricular Clubs      

Monday – Multi-Sports for Years 1 & 2    

                -Rugby for Years 3, 4, 5 and 6    

Tuesday – Cheerleading and Street Dance for Years 3, 4, 5 and 6    

Wednesday – Cheer and Street Dance for Years 1 and 2   

                      -Performing Arts for Rec-Year 6    

Thursday – Football for Years 3, 4, 5 and 6    

Friday – Multi–Sports for Years 3, 4, 5 and 6     



Attendance     

Thank you for a wonderful start to the new academic year. Attendance has been excellent since we 

returned to school. We have also noticed that punctuality has significantly improved. We do ask 

that all children are in school by 9am. If you are late, please accompany your child into the main 

entrance and sign your child in on the ipad.    

     

Reception     90.88%     

Year 1     96.33%     

Year 2     92.58%     

Year 3     89.35%     

Year 4     99%     

Year 5     98.21%     

  

Year 6     90%     



 

 

 

  

   

    

    


